
Legal Notice 
 

Request for Proposals 
 

NORTHERN AREA LOCAL WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD 
 
The Northern Area Local Workforce Development Board (NALWDB) requests proposals 
to deliver Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) One-Stop Operator 
Services for the NALWDB 10 county service area:  Colfax, Mora, San Miguel, Taos, Rio 
Arriba, Los Alamos, Santa Fe, Cibola, McKinley, and San Juan Counties.  Funds made 
available are from WIOA.  The contract period is July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020; with 
yearly extension for an additional 3 years, subject to availability of funds and satisfactory 
delivery of service. 
 
The proposed RFP will be made available until June 3, 2019.  ALL OFFEROR 
PROPOSALS MUST BE RECEIVED FOR REVIEW AND EVALUATION BY THE 
PROCUREMENT MANAGER OR DESIGNEE NO LATER THAN 3:00 PM 
MOUNTAIN DAYLIGHT TIME ON June 3, 2019. Proposals received after this 
deadline will not be accepted. The date and time of receipt will be recorded on each 
proposal 
 
Copies of the proposed WIOA One-Stop Operator RFP may be accessed at 
http://northernboard.org or obtained from Jeff Barela, Tel.: (505) 986-0363 or via 
email at jeff@nalwdb.org.    
 
If you are an individual with a disability who is in need of a reader, amplifier, qualified 
sign language interpreter, or any other form of auxiliary aid or service, Please contact Mr. 
Barela at least 3 business days in advance.  
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